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ADMINISTRATOR’S  MESSAGE  

 

 

November typically signals the completion of the fall sporting season and the beginning of the winter 
sport and activity seasons.  Congratulations to the Cross Country team on winning the school’s first 
team provincial championship.  The football team had another successful season, winning the provincial 
gold medal in a tightly contested match.  They traveled to Wakaw for the contest and it was very well 
attended.  The teams exchanged touchdowns for most of the first half as the players grew accustomed 
to the field conditions and their opponents.  They finished the first half with the Cougars down 34-32, 
but Clavet stormed back in the second half and won the championship with a score of 56-34.  Thanks to 
all who made the trip to cheer on the team.  The senior girl’s volleyball team will compete in the 
provincial championship this weekend as the school hosts the event.  Thanks to Mr. Reinhardt for all of 
his work in preparing to host.  This is a great opportunity to showcase our school and our community 
and we are looking forward to an exciting weekend of competition.  Thanks to all of the volunteers who 
have already committed to helping out.  The senior musical group is working hard to prepare for their 
annual performance.  They will be presenting their version of Spamalot on December 10-12.  
Congratulations to all of the fall senior and junior teams on their performances and development 
throughout the season.  Thanks especially to the coaches and activity supervisors for your willingness to 
volunteer your free time to provide these additional opportunities for our students.  We know that the 
lessons the students learn in their classes are important, but the memories that they forge through 
extra-curricular opportunities are cherished.   
The official start for the senior basketball season is Monday, November 19th.  Most of our junior teams 
will begin at the same time or shortly after.  Please monitor the announcements posted on our website 
for updates.  Thanks to the community members who have taken a lead role in coaching these teams. 
November also signals the distribution of the first report cards of the year.  We encourage the ongoing 
dialogue among teachers, students and parents in addressing the needs of all learners.  I hope you had a 
chance to begin that conversation with the interviews held last month.  Hopefully, this month’s report 
cards will provide additional information on progress to date, and on steps towards the next learning 
goal. 
We have already begun to see more winter-like temperatures.  There are invariably days throughout 
the winter during which weather conditions prevent the safe travel of the students on the school 
division’s buses.  Please note that even when the buses are cancelled, parents are welcome to transport 
their children to school.  This seems to be more of a challenge for our grade 7-12 students.  If we don’t 
have enough students in the classes for new instruction, it is a great opportunity for students to get 
some individual support. 
Enjoy the winter.  Let’s hope that it beats the forecast and is mild and short. 
 



 

 
EXTENDED LEAVE OF ABSENCE FORM - If your child will be away from school for a 

period of 5 days or longer, an Extended Period of Absence Form must be filled out.  Teachers 
will fill out this form with homework, exams, and assignments that will be missed.  The form is then 
signed by a parent and returned to the office. 

 
 

REMEMBRANCE DAY CEREMONY 
Our Remembrance Day Ceremony was held on Thursday, November 9 at 11:15 a.m. We 
would like to take this time to thank everyone who helped make this year's ceremony a 
great success. The ceremony was organized by parents (Jodi Gray and Yolanda 
Heuchert), teachers (Cameo Rempel and Eric Walker), and a student (Morgan P.).  
Our guest speaker, Crystal Marshall, gave a powerful speech. Her personal experiences 
were a powerful reminder of the close connections that many students in the 
community have to the military and war. Crystal also spent time talking in a smaller 
setting to a few elementary classrooms. Teachers were extremely appreciative to have a 

parent come in and share. Our community has so much knowledge and teachers were really happy to access 
some of it. The SCC working hard to help the school make these meaningful connections to the community. 
School is looking for more parent and community members to take leadership like this.  
Thank you also to all of our students who helped out with our service. This includes those that laid wreaths, 
set-up, cleaned-up, and the Cadets: Layton L., Austin M., Caitlyn F-W., and Seamus Q.  
There are was a short video played where Clavet students ranging from grades 1-11 were asked two 
question:  

1. Why do you wear a poppy?  

2. What does Remembrance Day mean to you?  

The students’ answers were so varied and all so thoughtful. You might be interested to hear what your child 
says in response to these questions, and they might be interested to hear your thoughts. 
Clavet School  
 

 

WINTER RECESS GUIDELINES 
Clavet School has established the following temperatures as a guideline for winter recess time. We would 
like all students be dressed properly (winter jacket, ski-pants, toque, mitts, boots etc.) as we try to go outside 
as much as possible.  Many students ask to go outside even when temperatures dip low.  The temperatures 
are based on Environment Canada’s temperature of Saskatoon. 

 -26 °C and warmer – everyone outside 

 -27 °C to -39°C – All students dress up and run to shack and back or be a 

part of Polar Bear Club 

 Polar Bear Club - only those dressed properly will have the option to stay 

outside with teacher supervision 

 - 40 °C and colder – everyone is to be indoors 

 
 
Sleds: need to be soft foam and they usually have a thin layer of plastic on the 
bottom.  No hard plastic will be allow for student safety. 

 

 

 



 

 

 
CLAVET SCHOOL PRESENTS THE MUSICAL:  
 Clavet School presents the Broadway hit musical, Spamalot! We will be 
having a dinner theatre with a medieval feast on Monday Dec. 10th, 
tickets are $25.00. Please see Mrs. Dyck if you want tickets. Tuesday 
Dec. 11th there will be another performance starting at 7:00 pm. Tickets 
will be for sale at the door. Doors open at 6:30 pm. Adults $8.00, 
students $5.00, children 5 and under are free. There will also be a 
concession.  
 
 
 
 

 

 
        
 

The SRC Christmas Dinner  

 

will be held on December 21st for students in grades 7-12. Traditionally, it 
has been the grade 7 parents who are asked to help cook the turkeys and 
help prepare the meal at the school. However, if you are the parent of a 
grade 8-12 student who would be able to cook a turkey or work a shift in 
the kitchen, please email Angie Davies at angie.davies@spiritsd.ca.  
Thank You!! 
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France Travel Group 2020 

The France Travel Group is planning an 11-day trip to France and London, 

England during the Easter break of 2020. Our group (currently made up of 

twenty two Grade 9, 10, and 11 students) is hosting a few fundraisers to try to 

off-set the costs of travel.  If you are interested in purchasing anything from the 

fundraisers below, please feel free to contact Michelle Brochu at the school 

(306-933-1022) anytime to get a list of trip participants that you can support.  

Our current fundraisers are: 

1. Spring Rolls – Orders due Friday, November 16, 2018 

 Spring Rolls are made locally – include choice of regular, spicy, and gluten free 

options. Allergy Aware: spring rolls are made using oyster sauce for anyone who 

has a seafood allergy 

2. AVGEN Gift Cards – Orders due Friday, November 23, 2018 

 Offering a variety of gift cards that can be purchased in different denominations just 

in time for Christmas! Options include everything from restaurants to grocery stores 

to clothing or bath product stores. 

3. Peak of the Market Vegetables – Orders due Monday, November 26, 2018 

 Vegetables are grown in and shipped from Manitoba; options include two different 

sized bundles ($12 or $22) – vegetables included in the bundles: $12 option: 

potatoes, carrots, onions                                                                 $22 option: 

potatoes, carrots, onions, parsnips, cabbage  

 Fresh vegetables will be delivered mid-December 

Thank you in advance for your support! 
 

 

 

 

 

DATES TO NOTE   
            

NOV. 13 
NOV. 19 
NOV 19-23 

QUADMESTER II BEGINS (GR. 7-9) 
GR.10-12 REPORT CARDS 
GRADE 12 WORK ED 

NOV. 30 GR. K-9 REPORT CARDS 

DEC. 13 DIVISION WIDE WINTER BAND CONCERT 

DEC. 18 K-6 CHRISTMAS CONCERT 

DEC. 21 7-12 CHRISTMAS BANQUET 

DEC. 21 LAST DAY OF CLASSES 

DEC.22-JAN. 6 CHRISTMAS BREAK – NO CLASSES 

JAN. 7 CLASSES RESUME 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS  

 
 

We are now accepting applications for SUBSTITUTE CARETAKING help.  In order to maintain our school building to the 

highest possible standard, we require substitute caretaking help in our school.  If you are 

interested in working on a casual basis, please contact Brian Matisz, Principal at 306-933-1022 or 

Randy Willms, Caretaking Supervisor at 306-683-2916, as soon as possible for more information.  
Students, parents and community members are welcome to apply!! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Alliance Kids Plus Insurance Information 

The main website at kidsplus.ca will continue to be available for parents to purchase 

coverage, access claims forms and full plan information online. Additionally, for 2018 

we’ve decided to take our mission to be green one step further by discontinuing 

distribution of all Kids Plus™ Notices (Brochures) to reduce our overall paper use. These changes are part of 

our ongoing commitment to continuously provide superior and meaningful service to our partners and clients 

while reducing our impact on the environment. 

 

The Annual Clavet Christmas Craft 

Sale 
will be held 

November 18, 2017 

Clavet Hall   10 am – 3 pm 
All items handcrafted  

 

Baking boxes, lunch & dessert sold by Clavet United Church 

Free Admission 

Contact:  Linda at 931-1074 or Email: 

hlfilson@sasktel.net 

For table rental 
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Healthy Breakfast snacks  
available 5 days a week at no cost for grades K-12 and are ready to pick up as soon as students get off 

the bus.  There are 3 tables setup: 2 in the elementary wing and 1 upstairs in the high school wing 
outside the servery.  Student baked healthy muffins are now also available for breakfast. 

 

Thanks to the Stonebridge COOP 
for their continued support 

 

 

 
  

 
 

              
              
              

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Nov 2017 

 

Nov 2015 
 

Nov 2018 
 

 
Good nutrition  
           supports  

healthy learning!!   
 

A Thank You poster was made by the creative Grade 3 
class. 

Additions to the Servery 
Mondays 

Homemade Soup - $2 
Sandwiches - $2 

Soup and Sandwich combo - $3 
Wednesdays 

Alternating Sloppy Joes or Pulled Pork 
or Chili on a bun $2 

 



 



 


